
 

  

Today marks the  beginning of our 2020 External School Review.   We are delighted to have 

Rob McLaren - Review Officer and Jayne Heath - Review Principal with us today and  

tomorrow to meet, observe and review our  site.   

Rob and Jayne will be meeting with staff, student and community members to gain an  

insight into what makes Allendale East Area School a terrific school.   They will also provide 

invaluable feedback regarding areas to focus on for improved student learning outcomes.  

 

External School Review is an evidence -informed external evaluation of a individual school's 

capacity to improve student learning.   The purpose of an external school review is to  

support schools to raise student achievement and sustain high performance.   External 

school review strengthens a school's focus on learning, providing an expert external  

perspective to verify or challenge internal self -review processes and findings, the rigor of  

improvement practices, and the school's capacity to achieve or sustain learning  

improvement over time.    

This is a great opportunity for our school to promote and share the  outstanding work that 

we do at Allendale East Area School.  

 

Kylie Smith 

Principal  
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Allendale East Area School Vision  

To build strong, diverse futures for all of our young people by providing quality  

education driven by student needs, skills and aspirations.  

EXTERNAL REVIEW 

IMPORTANT DATES 
 

Mon 27-28 July External Review 
 

Wed 12 - 14 Aug Outdoor Ed   
   Kayaking Camp 
 

17 - 18 Aug  Science Week 
 

 

Fri 21 Aug  AEAS Big Freeze  
   Fight MND 
 

Mon 24 Aug  STUDENT FREE DAY 
   LDAM Strategy 
 

Mon 31 - 23 Aug PAT Testing Yr 3 - 10  
 

Mon 7 Sept  STUDENT FREE DAY 

Student Guide Merrick Miller, Review Principal Jayne Heath,  

Review Officer Rob McLaren, Student Guide Luke Bald  
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The Year 7/8 Agriculture class recently participated in the regional Cows Create Careers 

Program. This program is about the dairy industry and completing a series of written work 

on set topics. This is a competition between local schools all vying for the major prize pool 

of $500.  

 

The program aimed to:  

¶ Introduce students to pathways in the dairy industry  

¶ Provide a link between dairy farmers, industry advocates and the students  

¶ Highlight career and educational opportunities within the industry  

 

Usually the program has a hands -on component however with the COVID 19 pandemic 

learning was mostly online. Over the course of 6 weeks students produced 3D models,  

PowerPoints and conducted science experiments using dairy products. Themes chosen to 

showcase were raising healthy calves, the importance of dairy in your diet and farm safety.  

 

We are excited to announce that we won best Junior School and Best School entry overall, 

securing the $500.  

 

We also congratulate Angus Millard and Ruby Kenny who won individual awards for  

their entries.  

 

Danielle Tulak  

Ag Teacher  

 

COWS CREATE CAREERS WIN!!!!! 
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SHOOTING FOR THE STARS 

Week 1 

Foundation/ Year 1 - Miss Tanielle & Ms Grubb -  LINCOLN JONES - For an excellent improvement with tricky words. 
 

Year 1/2 - Ms Neu & Mrs Mansell - LEELA KUMBHARE - For working hard in InitiaLit. 
 

Year 3 - Mrs OôConnor - MAISON BYRNE - For writing interesting and complex sentences in Literacy last week. 
 

Year 4/5 - Mr OôConnor - ADDISON SMITH - For always having a positive attitude towards her learning. 
 

Year 5/6 - Mrs Biggins - JACK VANDEPEER - For working hard in every subject and completing all his work. 

 

 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 

Friendly reminder that there has been a slight price increase on the following items;  

Pie  $4.50 

Pasty  $4.50 

Sausage Roll  $3.50 
 

òJelly Cupsó $1.00 on sale Thursday 30 July 
 

Brigitte Tickle  

Canteen Manager  

CANTEEN NEWS 

Week 10 Term 2  

Shooting for The Stars  

Recipients  

SPECIAL THANKS 

Thank you to the Port MacDonnell Menõs Shed who have kindly constructed a bird house, which Maryanne will 

place in the front garden of the school.  

 

Thank you to Adam and little helper Mya Perryman who came in and removed all the tree guards from the 

Bay Road boundary on Friday.  The trees are growing nicely.    

Allendale Kyokushin Karate  

Training resumes Tuesday 21 July  

Allendale East Community Hall  

6.00pm - 6.45pm Combined Juniors/Intermediates and General class  

6.45pm - 7.30pm General class  

COVID Safe rules and recommendations will apply  

For more information contact Ian McGregor 0419 833 031  
 

Open Your World Statewide Wellbeing Strategy  

The SA Governmentõs Open Your World Statewide Wellbeing Strategy has been launched and aims to build 

community resilience and support physical, social, mental and community wellbeing in response to the  

COVID -19 pandemic.  The ò�2�S�H�Q���<�R�X�U���:�R�U�O�G�µ��Strategy provides hope and motivation to learn new skills, stay 

active, healthy and connected with family, friends and our community.  

 

To access a range of resources including information for families with children of all ages please visit the  

website www.openyourworlk.sa.gov.au  


